
Feeney, John M - DNR 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

John, 

Doug LOUTZENHISER <doug.loutzenhiser@total.com> 
Wednesday, June 19, 2019 12:02 PM 
Feeney, John M - DNR 
Robert Cigale 
Cook Composites - Saukville - PFAS 

I have received your letter dated June 12, 2019, requesting that we submit a Site Investigation Work Plan that includes 
an assessment of PFAS. Reportedly, this new requirement is based on the agency's review of Arkema's response to EPA's 
2010/2015 PFOA Stewardship Program. Please be advised that PFAS compounds we never used, manufactured, or 
otherwise handled at the Saukville facility . These compounds were used at Arkemm@lvert Cit½ K.'t' P. lant1which is part 
of . rkema's Eluorocliemicals Division. This Division manufactures fluorochemicals (refrigerants) and fluoropolymers 
(plastics) and is completely separate from the Cook Composites ~rnct uct i:oe wb ich is not oased on fl uorocnemical 
chemistry. 

Based on the above, we respectfully submit that a PFAS investigation is not warranted for the Saukville facility. We look 
forward to receiving your concurrence. If you have any questions, please call me or send me an email and I will be happy 
to discuss further. 

Best regards, 

Doug Loutzenhiser 
Vice-President 

RETIA USA LLC 

Tel : 484-875-3461 
Cell : 610-324-7629 
Fax: 610-363-1498 
doug.loutzenhiser@total.com 

TOTAL 

RETIA USA LLC/Legacy Site Services LLC 
665 Stockton Drive, Suite 100 
Exton, PA 19341, USA 

www.us.tota l. com 

CONFIDENTIALITY. This email (including any attachments) contains information which may be confidential and privileged. It may not be used other than for the 
purpose for which it has been sent. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender immediately. 

RETIAUSA 
~.,.T,J~.s.s· 

1 


